CT CHMM’s Attend the 2015 National Conference
Over 420 participants from many of the 48 AHMP Chapters across the country attended the 2015 National meeting in Scottsdale, AZ from August 29 through September 2, 2015. Several CHMM’s from Connecticut attended the meeting which featured over 60 technical sessions with tracks in Hazmat transportation, site remediation, safety, industrial hygiene, environmental protection, training and professional development and current trends.

The CT chapter was represented at the Chapter Delegate meetings and the Business Meetings which were held the day before the main conference kicked off. In addition to training delegates to be moderators for the technical sessions, the business meetings are an excellent venue to stay informed about the activities of AHMP at the national level. AHMP currently operates with an     annual revenue of $641K derived from membership dues, annual meeting registration fees, and the sale of publications and training services against annual expenditures of $631K. 
Organizations joining AHMP doubled in 2015 and the current average chapter membership is 38 with a range of 10 to over 100 members per chapter.  The CT chapter is right in there with about 40 members. 

Over 40 exhibitors had booths at the conference and displayed a range of products and services including emergency response equipment, analytical and monitoring instrumentation, software based compliance systems, engineering services, training venues and certification services. Many of the major certification organizations were present including IHMM (CHMM), the Board of Certified Safety Professionals (CSP), the American Board of Industrial Hygiene (CIH), the Board of EHS Auditor Certification (CEA), and the CET.

The CT chapter served as moderator for several of the technical sessions throughout the week.  CT CHMM’s met on several occasions at the Exhibitors Reception  to discuss the technical sessions and enjoy wine, beer, soft drinks , hors oeuvres and this year, a carving table, pasta bar and seafood bar!
A number of excellent tours were featured including a visit to the Palo Verde Nuclear Power plant which is the only plant in the US not on a major body of water, recycling over 20 BG of municipal effluent for its cooling, the sustainability activities of Scottsdale’s five star Phoenician hotel and an emergency response scenario involving multiple consignments placed on a single vehicle. 
Keynote speakers this year included NIOSH’s Director of Emergency Preparedness and Response, Commander Lisa Delaney, and Los Alamos National Lab’s Dr. Todd Conklin who spoke about safety culture and practice. An entertaining and informative presentation was provided by speaker Damon Carson of Repurposed Materials, Inc. who provided numerous examples of how to give waste materials second lives like turning decommissioned fire hoses into boat dock fenders!.
The annual conference continues to be an excellent venue to keep current on events, trends, technical and regulatory developments, and obtain re-certification points (attendees receive recertification points for the whole year by attending the national conference) in the process. 
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CT CHMM’s Jean McInnis, Gene Metti (Chapter Delegate) and Allen Coppolo at the Exhibitors Reception
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AHMP Executive Director Cedric Calhoun presented several awards
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Over 40 exhibitors had booths at the conference
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